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Choir Englishand Members of theCommiffee:

HawaiiSuperferry supports this bill, which simplifies the documentation
requiremenUor all· personsJraveling interisland with their vehicIeson

··Hawaii Superferry. The law/ as itstands,. requir~sthedriverto present to
HawqiiSuperferry staff the .driver's identification (a driver's license), a
current certificate ofregistration for thevehicleand proof of motor
vehicle insurance. Currently, underHRS286-171,·a driver who.isnotthe
legal or registered owner of the vehicle isalsorequiredto present a
notarized Ietterfrorn the registered or legal owner authorizing the
shipment,

The time and effortrequired to obtain a notarized letter of authorization is
burdensome for passengers who arenot the owners of the vehicles they
are driving, .Often owners aUowfamily member to use. their vehicle, but a
spouse or9hUdcannot drive it.on..boardJhe ferry because ofthis
regulation, In many instances, this resultsin unnecessarilylongwaittimes
tocheckinor being (jenied boarding altogether,

In the case ofcommercial vehicles;·where the company is.typically the
registered owner, we have had instances in which company employees
were not allowed to drivethecompanyvehicJe onto the vessel because
theydid nothave a notarized authorization letter or were not the legal or
registered owner. Businesses change personnel and drivers/so notarized
forms must be changed frequently, When a commercial vehicle is not
allowed to travel on its scheduled voyage, it is notonly inconvenient, but
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expensive, since deliveries had to be cancelled, work plans changed,
vehicles and their work materials delayed, and businesses awaiting
delivery of goods did not receive them.

Under the procedures followed by Hawaii Superferry, each vehicle is
already identified by its vehicle identification number (VIN), make, year
and color, as well as the driver and passengers traveling with the vehicle.

.An electronic database of all this information is maintained thatprovides
a superior data trail than the paperwork requirements of the current law.

When this law was enacted, lawmakers could not have anticipated an
electronic tracking system like the one used by Hawaii Superferry. The
information in our database provides law enforcement with a powerful
tool that is available on their request.

We appreciate the interest shown by the legislature in facilitating
transportation alternatives in our state. Businesses, families and
organizations traveling with vehicles between islands will also appreciate
the streamlining of paperwork requirements.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
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